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TOWNER COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
February 4, 2021

The Towner County Commissioners met in regular session on February 4, 2021 at 8:00 a.m. in the meeting room of the county courthouse.  Chairman Doug Berg called the meeting to order.  Present were Vice Chairman David Lagein, Commissioners Bob Hallaway, Lance Teubner and Matt Odermann. 
Motion to approve the agenda was made by Odermann and seconded by Hallaway.  All Commissioners voted aye, motion carried.
Motion to approve the minutes of the January 7, 2020 regular meeting was made by Lagein and seconded by Odermann.  All Commissioners voted aye, motion carried.  
911 Coordinator, Lori Beck, said we will collect $40,000 in 911 fess from the phone companies and that will go to Cavalier County. March 1, 2020, we started a contract but didn’t get switched over until April 1, 2020 and it expires February 28, 2021. Lori feels $25,000 for their administrative fees should be sufficient instead of the $30,000.00 that Cavalier County is asking for in addition to the $40,000 in 911 fees. Lori wants the contract to be changed from March 1, 2021 to December 21, 2021.  Lori stated Sheriff Kennedy is looking at a program to help with administrative calls so Cavalier County will not have those calls going through anymore. Commissioner Hallaway said to offer $15,000 and Commissioner Lagein also said to offer the $15,000 because that is what we have budgeted for this year. 
Jessica from Wold Engineering was present. We are currently waiting on some land owners to sign a contract to move forward with the road project east of Cando. Jennifer Campbell was present from the Towner County Tax Equalization Department. Jennifer had soil survey mapping done on the parcel of land that we are still waiting on a signed contract form. The average per acre is $2,800 for 2020 sales in Bethel Township. Commissioners gave Jennifer Campbell the ok to contact the land owner to discuss the land price. Motion made by Commissioner Lagein and seconded by Commissioner Hallaway to create a negotiating committee made up of Commissioner Teubner and Jennifer Campbell.  All Commissioners voted aye and motion passed.  
Kevin Rinas, Road Superintendent, was present to address the speed limits on county roads. The speed limits were changed in the 90’s according to old Road Superintendent Larry Halvorson. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Bill Voight said the county was approved for the window grant through the court system. Twelve windows will be replaced with the counties share totaling $6,139. The law library, two-bathroom windows, judge’s chambers window, hallway window, and the jury room. Voight stated the remodeling on the former Veterans Service office is moving along. Robotics at the armory are marking up the floor and not cleaning up after themselves. Commissioner Berg said a formal letter will be sent to the school addressing the concerns. 
Mike Britain was present and discussed the mowing projects at Bisbee Dam, Snyder’s Lake and Armourdale Dam. He stated each location will be bid separately. Odermann motioned to sign the joint powers agreement with the City of Bisbee and the mowing of Bisbee Dam. Teubner seconded it. All commissioners voted aye, motion carried. Britain applied for a vaulted toilet at Armourdale through an application process but has not heard anything. 
Jessica Larson, Public Health Director, and Majusta Kleven, Public Health Assistant Director, were present to bring the commissioners up to speed on public health. Jessica said they have had angel doses of the COVID vaccine, which is an extra dose in each vile. She stated Towner County is ahead of the State in percentage of residents being vaccinated.  Commissioner Hallaway addressed the letter from a concerned citizen about family members of Jessica and Majusta receiving the vaccine ahead of the people that should have received the vaccine. Jessica’s response was they didn’t want the angel doses to go to waste, they didn’t have time to call other people and they don’t have the man power to do it. The second concern was about the cozy cabin bought by Public Health. Jessica stated they bought the cozy cabin vs renting an apartment because the funding was going to expire and if they had rented, there would be nothing available for the upcoming year.  Jessica said the company they bought the house from had already offered to buy it back. The commissioners told them the house will need to be put up for auction. 
Motion by Odermann and seconded by Teubner to okay the Taste of the World and the Pancake Feed that will be hosted by the American Legion. All Commissioners voted aye and motion passed.  
Motion by Odermann and seconded by Lagein to table the Park River gaming authorization until March’s meeting.  All Commissioners voted aye and motion passed.  
Lagein motioned to approve the calendar raffle for Cando Golf Club and it was seconded by Odermann. All commissioners voted aye, motion carried. Odermann motioned to table the request for a waive or reduce the 2021 licensing fee or liquor license until March’s meeting when they had a clearer view on what the Cando Golf Club was asking for. Seconded by Hallaway.  All Commissioners voted aye and motion passed.  
Odermann made a motion to approve an Application for Abatement for a disabled veteran and Hallaway seconded it. All commissioners vote aye, motion carried. 
Motion by Odermann, seconded by Teubner to pay the bills.  Upon roll call vote, all Commissioners voted aye to pay the bills. 
Joni Morlock brought up the county breakfast. The board nominated Commissioner Hallaway to help Lori Beck with organizing it.  
The next meeting was set for March 2, 2021. 
The meeting adjourned by motion. 



ATTEST:


_______________________________                                               _________________________________
Cari Hallaway							Doug Berg
Deputy Auditor							Commission Chair
image1.jpeg




